
MINUTES 
 

August 5, 2013 
 
 

Board met in regular session with Lynn Zeller, Thomas Shuttlesworth and Harold Smith in 
attendance.  Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted.  
Also in attendance were Larry Hoke, Penny Bush and Attorney Joseph Kerwin. 
 
Ms. Bush thanked the board for supporting outdoor movie program this year.  She stated the 
Community Pride would obtain the duck crossing signs, obtain Penn Dot approval and have the 
roadway marked for the installation, then would the township install the signs.  The board 
agreed if all requirements are met.  She inquired about having fireworks next year.  She was 
informed of the requirements to be met before the township would act on the request.  She 
also expressed concern about drainage from chestnut street, township will investigate next 
heavy rain storm.  Also concerned about truck speed on East Market Street. 
 
Correspondence received (1) DCED – Community Block Grant Meeting 7/31/2013; (2) DCCD – 
Floodplain review 10/1/2013; (3) Keystate Publishers Inc. – reminder for update of ordinances;  
(4) DEP – 2012 Annual Report review for Municipal Wasteload Program. 
 
Hazard Mitigation Grant Program – Awaiting action from PEMA 
Street Signs – Continuing 
Act 167 Stormwater Mgmt Amendment – Pending action by DCCD 
Repair to Tunnel St. & 6th Street – Miller Paving to complete 
Replace roof on Municipal Bldg – Tentative Start date 9-9-2013 
  
Discussion on delinquent tap on to sewer system.  Recommend Boro Authority take action. 
Letter sent to Penn Dot to review intersection of Fairview Lane & W. Market St. and speed limit. 
Workers Comp Ins (Fire & Ambulance) New rate for 2013 is $5635.91 
Dauphin Cty Recycling contacted on Electronic Equipment turn-in. 
Supv. Zeller requested that weeds be cut at fire hydrant in area of High St. and School St. 
 
Being no further business, motion by Zeller, second by Shuttlesworth to adjourn, motion 
carried. 

 


